

March 16, 1972

Mr. Carl W. Dabelstein National Radio Club 3300 North 56th St. Lincoln, Nebraska 68507

Dear Mr. Dabelstein:

Sorry to inform you we are unable to confirm your reception of KROD, September 7, 1971. Although your program log appears to be very close to ours on that date, we find it impossible to confirm because you were outside the limits set by the FCC for our night time broadcast pattern. Although, it is possible the atmospheric conditions allowed you to hear us briefly at that distance, its nearly impossible for you to have maintained a sustained reteption for the period of time indicated.

I'm sorry we can not confirm the reception.

DIMOGRA

Paul Bain

Program Director

c.c. Gus Gavaldon

PB/sb

BOX 1799 • el paso, texas 79999 • (915) 532-6551 doubleday broadcasting company, inc.